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176 DR Nagpaul: CHEMOTHERAPY PROGRAMMES AND DRUG REGIMENS RELATED 
TO THE ECONOMIC RESOURCES IN DEVELOPING COUNTRIES 
Bull IUAT, 1964, 35, 242-46. 
 

There is no generally acceptable definition for developing 
countries.  On account of multiple demands of varying urgency on 
small resources, public health often receives lower priority than 
it deserves.  To change the equilibrium between man and bacilli in 
the direction of positive health it would be necessary to invest 
resources on many key factors.  Control of tuberculosis can only 
be a part of the effort to achieve the positive health.  It is 
also now known that undue importance to quick conversion of sputum 
or early return of patients to work, need not be given.  But the 
objective of TB programme for developing countries should be i) 
not to neglect service to actual sufferers and ii) to apply 
specific control measures in harmony with measures aiming at the 
overall improvement of socio-economic conditions.   
 

For developing countries domiciliary chemotherapy is the 
treatment of choice.  Applying chemotherapy on a long term basis 
poses many problems, the main being the fall out of patients from 
treatment. The key factors are: a practical and economically 
feasible case finding and treatment programme, an adequate supply 
of anti TB drugs and effective executive-cum-supervisory 
organization.  The District Tuberculosis Programme for a popu-
lation of 1-1.5 million in each district, comprises one 
specialised district TB Centre which makes use of the area general 
health services for tuberculosis case-finding and treatment.  
Several stages of development are envisaged and a start can be 
made from any stage, according to the facilities already 
available.  The emphasis is on providing treatment for the 
patients nearest to their homes, along with effective supervision 
exercised by general health services staff under the guidance of 
the district centre.    The choice of a drug regimen in the 
programme will depend upon efficacy of the regimen, availability 
of drugs, average cost of treatment, suitability for self 
administration and acceptability by patients/organisation.  
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INH+PAS daily or supervised streptomycin containing intermittent 
regimen for smear positive cases, INH alone daily for sputum 
negative appear to be the regimens of choice for developing 
countries.  It is unfortunate that a powerful regimen like S + H + 
PAS is very expensive and less acceptable.  Thus a planned and 
systematic approach is needed to deal with the problem of TB.  For 
running an organised and coordinated tuberculosis control 
programme, the national character of the Campaign should be 
recognised right at the start and maintained till the objective 
has been achieved. 
 
KEY WORDS: CONTROL PROGRAMME, DRUG REGIMEN, ECONOMIC ASPECTS.  
 
 
177 D Banerji: INDIA'S NATIONAL TUBERCULOSIS PROGRAMME IN RELATION 
TO THE PROPOSED SOCIAL AND ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT PLANS 
Proceed 20th Natl TB & Chest Dis Workers Conf, Ahmedabad, 1965, 
210-16. 
 

It has been shown that most of the infectious tuberculosis 
cases in a rural community in south India are at least conscious 
of symptoms of the disease; about three-fourths of them are 
worried about their symptoms and about half are seeking relief at 
rural medical institutions.  It is well known that the existing 
facilities deal with only a very small fraction of even those 
patients who are actively seeking treatment.  India's National 
Tuberculosis Programme has been designed to mobilise the existing 
resources in order to offer suitable diagnostic and treatment 
services to those who already have felt-need.  India's health 
administrators have to initiate suitable administrative and 
organizational reorientation of the existing medical and health 
services to satisfy this already existing felt needs.  The more 
provision of such services could very well motivate the remaining 
tuberculosis patients to seek the help from the medical 
institutions.  This motivational force is expected to get 
reinforced as a result of progress in the field of education, mass 
communication, transport and industrial and agricultural 
production.  Simultaneously, progress in the social and economic 
plans will offer the needed resources for strengthening the 
existing health services in terms of personnel, funds, equipments 
and supplies.  Further more, social and economic development, by 
increasing awareness of the population, will ensure a more 
effective utilization of the existing services. Thus, social and 
economic growth will not only help in the development of an 
epidemiologically effective tuberculosis control programme, but 
the very rise in the standard of living itself might make a 
significant impact in controlling the disease in the country.  
 
KEY WORDS: CONTROL PROGRAMME, SOCIAL ASPECTS, ECONOMIC ASPECTS, 
HEALTH PLAN. 
 
 



 
 3 

178 Nagpaul DR and Vishwanath MK: ECONOMICS OF HEALTH 
Proceed 22nd Natl TB & Chest Dis Workers Conf, Hyderabad, 1967, 
279-300. 
 

Health has been defined as the state of perfect physical, 
social and mental wellbeing which is somewhat an abstract 
definition.  In this paper economics of health is measured through 
economics of sickness.  Because sickness is experienced, it can be 
measured and it inflicts physical social and economic sufferings. 
 In a community, economic prosperity is directly dependent on 
quantum of sickness and its prevention by health services.  A 
sociological enquiry into part played by disease in the 
socio-economic development of society was made by carrying out a 
study in two village population groups.  The social investigators 
of NTI made deep probing questions to elicit presence of symptoms, 
action taken by them, money spent on treatment and the loss of 
wages.  In first study observation participation technique was 
also adopted.  The investigators lived in the village for four 
months.  In the other study 20% households of those 22 villages 
which participated earlier in an epidemiological survey conducted 
by NTI, were interviewed. 

 
Findings of two studies are combined and presented.  

Illnesses were classified into major and minor on the basis of 
clinical severity and the duration of symptoms.  In both the 
studies 60% of all persons were asymptomatic during 2 months prior 
to the interview.  About 18% had one minor illness, 13% had major 
illness and only 3% had one major and one minor illness.  The 
quantum of multiple disease (3 or more) occurring in one person 
was less than 2%.  Only 20% of living man days were spent as sick 
man days.   The average annual loss on account of health reasons 
per family has been estimated to be Rs.90 and Rs.15/- per capita. 
 The overall economic loss due to sickness, direct and indirect 
amounted to 3% of the per capita income in the poorer groups of 
villages and 6% in the economically more favourable placed 
villages.  The material available here strongly suggests that the 
sizes of households will not have much influence over the sickness 
in the community.  Another significant feature of this study was 
the phenomenon of substitution within the family whenever the wage 
earner could not go to work.  The evidence examined in this paper 
suggests that the actual economic loss is only 1/3 of the 
calculated loss.  It also suggests that the overall cost of 
sickness to the individuals and family is far less than what is 
normally calculated and is influenced by the money available in 
the household. 
 
KEY WORDS: PHYSICAL SUFFERING, ILLNESS, HEALTH ECONOMICS, 
COMMUNITY. 


